
Paper Petition Details  
 
Parking in Littlebrook Avenue 
 
We have been concerned for about 2 years about the cars which park during the day at 
the southern end of our road so that their occupants can walk to and from Burnham 
Station.  They are a safety hazard for several reasons (besides making driving on that 
stretch difficult). 
 

1) On several occasions the cars have prevented the refuse lorry getting into the car 
park for the flats numbered 137-153.  This means rubbish can be left for 2 or more 
weeks which is a health hazard.  The same problem could affect the 2 other 
entrances to the Haymill Rise flats (83-99, and 101-136) and entrances to many 
other blocks of flats and groups of houses in the road. 

 
2) Clearly if the refuse lorry can’t get in, Emergency Services would also have a 

problem accessing the fronts of the flats or houses which are set back from the road 
via these entrances. 

 
3) When parked cars in the road leave only a narrow gap for cars exiting the car parks, 

the visibility from the driver’s seat is virtually nil.  The only way to get out is by 
inching forward and hoping anything coming along the road stops or avoids your 
car. 

 
We appeal to Slough Borough Council to mark the road in some way to prevent the station 
parkers from blocking our entrances and making them dangerous.  If the yellow lines 
proposed in February were unacceptable to some, perhaps less invasive white ‘keep clear’ 
access bar markings could be painted on the road at the entrances, ensuring that access 
to and from these flats and houses are not obstructed.  At proper junctions there should 
also be yellow lines on the comers.  This will still leave room for some cars to park safely 
in the road where residents or visitors need extra parking. 
 
This petition was received on 8th November 2011. 
 
This petition was passed to the Engineer – Parking Development on 8th November 
2011. 
 
This petition was responded to by the Engineer – Parking Development on 23rd 
March 2012. 
 
Final Results 
Number of Signatures 29 
 
Council Response  
 

THE BOROUGH OF SLOUGH (AMENDMENT NO. 11) 
(WAITING RESTRICTIONS AND RESIDENTS’ PARKING ORDER 2010) ORDER 2012 

 
Thank you for your response to the formal consultation carried out between 18.11.11 – 12.12.11 
regarding the proposals for new waiting restrictions on Littlebrook Avenue. 
 



Slough Borough Council now has permission to proceed with sealing the Traffic Regulation 
Order proposed over these dates.  The extent of this can be seen on the plan enclosed. 
 
We anticipate that the implementation of this scheme will be completed within the next month. 
 
 
 




